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BOARD SAYS YES!
The South Plainfield Board of

Education approved a plan to re-
configure Grant School as a cen-
tralized elementary sixth grade
school for the 2000/2001 school
year. The vote was taken at the
Board of Education meeting held
Tuesday night.

Grant School was inspected on
June 14 by officials from Middle-
sex County Superintendent's Of-

fice and the State Bureau of Fa-
cilities Planning and the board
received temporary approval to
reopen Grant as a central el-
ementary sixth grade, contingent
upon a number of modifications
and upgrades. It is also contin-
gent upon the board working
toward a permanent solution for
the anticipated student growth.

Sixteen teachers will be trans-

ferred from the Middle School.
A principal should be announced
by next week's board meeting.
Approximately 324 students will
be enrolled in sixth grade next
year. Plans call for 12 academic
classrooms and rooms for art,
music and computers.

This will provide immediate
relief for overcrowded conditions
at the Middle School for the next

school year and beyond and it will
also keep sixth graders together.

Last month a the board dis-
cussed the possibility of keeping
some sixth grade students in their
elementary schools for one more
year. Parents strongly opposed the
idea, saying sixth graders would
suffer emotional damage if sepa-
rated and segregated from their
classmates for any length of time.

Work will now begin in ear-
nest to prepare the Grant facility
for student occupancy by Septem-
ber, 2000. Parents of sixth grad-
ers attended an orientation meet-
ing hosted by the middle and el-
ementary school principals. Also
on Wednesday, during school
hours, the middle school staff vis-
ited the elementary school to pro-
vide students with orientation.

Police Department Promotes
Two Officers, Hires Four More

Lt. Michael Grennier
Ceremonies were held at Thurs-

day's Borough Council meeting
to promote two police officers and
hire four new patrolmen. Three
of the new officers were hired
through a new inter-governmen-
tal transfer program. The trans-
fer program allows officers from
other communities to transfer

Sgt. Kevin Murtagh

without losing their civil service
benefits.

Receiving promotions were
Sergeant Michael Grennier and
Detective Kevin Murtagh who
move up to lieutenant and ser-
geant, respectively.

The four new police officers
joining the South Plainfield Po-

Kennedy School fifth grader Stephanie Hansen is congratulated by her teacher
Mr. Miller for receiving the perfect attendance award this year. In fact, Stephanie
has never missedaday of school in five years at Kennedy. Congratulations!

lice Department are Daryl Stroth-
er, Robert Vega Jr., Mathew Ma-
honey and Michael Molinaro.

Sergeant Grennier became a
South Plainfield police officer in
September of 1981. He is a
graduate of St. Joseph's High
School in Metuchen. He gradu-
ated from the Essex Police Acad-
emy and was promoted to Ser-
geant in 1997. Hired at the age
of 18, Mike holds the record as
being the youngest police officer
ever hired in South Plainfield. He
will head up staff services, includ-
ing records, communications,
training, community policing and
administration.

Detective Murtagh joined the
South Plainfield Police Depart-
ment in December of 1988. He
graduated from Edison High
School and attended Middlesex
County College. Kevin graduated
first in his class at Somerset
County Police Academy. Presently
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Councilwoman Darlene Pinto presents Art Muglia with a plaque of appreciation,
on behalf of the mayor and council. Art has been involved with each phase of
the restoration of the Blue Comet railcar since it arrived in South Plainfield
three years ago. He has spent hours working on the railcar, recruiting
volunteers and soliciting donations from businesses all over town.

Ralph Nacchio to be Named Elk of the Year
The Elks Club will be honoring Ralph Nacchio as the 'Elk of the

Year' at a dinner on Saturday, June 25 from 7 to 11 p.m. at the Elks
Club on New Market Ave.

Michael's Kitchen will be catering the dinner. Anyone interested in
attending should call Scott Adams at 756-1785.

Father John Alvarado Named
Sacred Heart Pastor

Father John Alvarado officially
became pastor of Sacred Heart
Church this week. Father Alva-
rado was named pastor after the
death of Father Michael McGuire.

Father Alvarado will be installed
in a ceremony to be held on the
June 30, which is also the Feast
of die Sacred Heart. The installa-
tion will be held in the church at
7 p.m. and a reception will fol-
low in the school cafeteria. Ev-
eryone is invited to attend.

Father Alvarado has served as
pastor of Holy Trinity Parish in
Perth Amboy since 1996. Prior
to diat he served as associate pas-

tor at St. Matthew the Apostle in
Edison, Immaculate Conception
in Somerville and St. Mary in
Perth Amboy. Parishioners in
Perth Amboy are sad to see him
leave and say he will be greatly
missed.

Father Alvarado, one of four
children, was born in Newark and
attended Most Holy Rosary
School in Perth Amboy, Sacred
Heart School and St. Mary High
School, both in South Amboy. He
received a bachelor's degree in art
history, with a strong background
in the biological sciences from
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